
Pine Drive Telephone Company 
 
Local Exchange Access Service 
 

(A) Local Exchange Access Service -   Monthly Rate 
 

 
(1) Residential Service  

Per Access Line $21.22 
 

(2) Business Service (Including 
PABX and Key System Trunks) 
Per Access Line $21.22 
 

The Company’s local calling area includes the following exchanges:  
  
Beulah (485) 
Pueblo and Pueblo West 
(202,214,225,240,242,248,250,251,252,253,281,283,288,289,295,
296,299,320,334,369,404,406,415,423,470,542,543,544,545,546, 
547,549,553,557,560,561,562,564,565,566,568,569,582,583,584, 
585,586,595,621,647,671,696,716,717,733,744,766,778,821,924, 
948,994) 

 
Telecommunications Relay Service (TRS) 

 
Enables deaf, hard-of-hearing, or speech impaired persons 
who use Text Telephone (TT) or similar devices to 
communicate freely with the hearing population not using TT 
and vice versa.  A customer will be able to access the 
state provider to complete such calls. 
 
Pursuant to Rule 4 CCR 723-2-2827(a), the Commission shall 
determine, and by appropriate order, impose a uniform 
charge on each business and residential access line in a 
uniform amount in order to fund the TRS program.  Such 
charge may be adjusted on or before July 1 of each year.  
The uniform charge imposed pursuant to § 40-17-103(3)(a), 
C.R.S., shall be billed to each access line provided by 
each LEC. 
 
The uniform charge shall not be included in each 
subscriber’s bill as part of the subscriber’s based rate.  
The uniform charge shall be listed as a separate item 
appearing on each customer’s monthly billing statement as 
rendered by each local exchange provider.  The charge shall 
be listed as the “Colorado Telecommunications Relay Service 
Fund”.   
 
 Monthly Charge 
 

1. Per Access Line, Per Month 
a. Residence $ 0.04 

      b. Business                         $ 0.04 
 



Colorado Universal Service Program 
 

In order to accomplish the goal of universal basic service, 
the Colorado Utilities Commission was directed to create a 
system of support mechanisms to assist in the provision of 
basic service in high-cost areas (§40-15-502(5)(a) Colorado 
Revised Statutes (C.R.S.)) Specifically, the Colorado High 
Cost Fund (CHCF) was created under §40-15-208 C.R.S. with the 
Commission designated as its administrator. 
 
The Commission requires all telecommunications service 
providers that provide Colorado intrastate telecommunications 
services to contribute to the Colorado High Cost Fund based 
on their proportionate share of end-user telecommunications 
revenues. 
 

The current Colorado Universal Service Charge is 2.6%. 
 
 

 
 


